
Meet Director Notes 

Tyler State Park 

April 13, 2024 

Welcome to NTOA’s annual April meet at beautiful Tyler State Park. Carl Bridges has 
worked hard on designing a set of challenging courses. There are some slight changes from 
years past. So, please read carefully.  

Park Entrance Fee  

1. There is an entrance fee for each person as you enter the park. It is $6/per person age 
13+. Kids 12 and under are free. 

2. School groups may qualify for a discount. Please call the park at 1-903-597-5338 to 
make arrangements.  

Registration  

We will once again use the large group pavilion as we have in previous years for our 
Headquarters, Registration and e-punch downloading. Please don’t park in the lot in front 
of the pavilion unless you’re a meet volunteer. See info on parking below.  

Start and Finish  

Start will be a ~15-minute walk from the HQ pavilion where an old truck road intersects the 
Park Road on the northwest side of the park. Course Setter notes will include the exact 
location. 

Finish will be near the HQ pavilion.  

Parking  

Buses: We will use the large parking lot at the boat ramp that is about 200 meters north of 
the group pavilion. Buses can drop off participants near the pavilion, but please then follow 
signage to the parking area. 

Cars: There is parking at the boat ramp, but buses have priority here. You can fill in where 
you can. Otherwise, there is parking in other areas, such as also the boat house where the 
bathrooms are. Parking is also available at the long parking area that parallels the lake near 
the Finish. So, you may park here and have your car there.  

Restrooms  



There are restrooms at the bath house area. There are also facilities located near the 
campgrounds throughout the park.  

Assisting School 

If your group can help, please contact me at the email below ASAP, and thank you! There is 
an honorarium paid for helping, more if you can help pick up bags.  

Finally: Some areas of the park are marked as “Out of Bounds.” This includes camping 
grounds that are marked by red stripes on the map. Do not go into these areas. Otherwise, 
please be respectful of others and pick up after yourself if you bring in water, etc.  

 

Sorry, no Night-O this year, but we’re looking forward to seeing everyone by light of day for 
this last event of the 2023-2024 season! 

Lisa Carr 

Meet Director  

Lisa.carr@ntoa.com 


